Parks Advisory Board Meeting Minutes

May 24, 2017
Chairperson Norma Hernandez called meeting to Order at 6:48 am. 

Present- Norma Hernandez, Jessica Schleif, Andrew Fick, Jim Holen, Aaron Crockett, Howard Rub, and Michele Tompkins.
Absent- Eric Halverson 
Staff- Angela Cosby, Genesee Dennis, and Ashley Schacher.
Public comments

1. There were none.
Approval of Minutes
A. January minutes were unanimously approved as presented.

B. February minutes were unanimously approved as presented.

C. April minutes were unanimously approved as amended with the following corrections:

a. Eric Halverson was absent.
b. New Business, A. Parks Foundation Update, second paragraph – “Eric Halverson Andrew Fick believed approving the new boundaries for the scholarship would help promote a parks and recreation district with the same boundaries.” 

President Hernandez
A. What do you hear- President Hernandez heard people loved the Run on the River. Jim Holen heard many thanks from participants. Andrew Fick has received many questions recently about the underground areas of the city. Director Cosby said there was a death underneath the downtown restrooms and transients have been accessing the underground areas from Tidal Rock Park. After the City Council work session on Parks, Jessica Schleif heard three people say they would be willing to pay a utility fee. President Hernandez added that community members are worried about Director Cosby’s workload. 
The Board and Staff briefly discussed Astoria’s underground, the tours that John Goodenberger used to offer, and blocking off access from City property.
Employee Recognition

A. Genesee Dennis recognized Ashley Schacher as the May employee of the month. 
Old Business

A. Jim Holen gave an update on the Parks Foundation. Run on the River went well with about 75 volunteers and 436 runners. He did not have any financial information on the fundraiser yet. The next event will be Parks After Dark, beginning June 24th with a showing of Top Gun.

B. Director Cosby updated the Board on Staff’s efforts to implement the Parks and Recreation Master Plan. Development of the facility maintenance and capital improvement plans will pause during the busy season, but Staff will still be on target to complete the plans by the end of January.
New Business
A. Director Cosby reviewed drafts of the site-specific park plans for Shively and McClure Parks, along with supporting documents. She reviewed the planning process for each park and answered questions about gift catalogues, ADA accessibility, the boundaries of Shively Park, and safety standards for play equipment. The Board and Staff discussed how implementing the plans would impact Staff and the community. They also noted concerns about available funding. The Parks Board unanimously voted to recommend that City Council adopt the park plans for Shively and McClure Parks.
B. Director Cosby presented and reviewed the details of a draft agreement with Friends of McClure Park for the installation and maintenance of a bank slide. The Friends were waiting on their attorney to provide comments on the agreement. The Board discussed concerns about fundraising and maintenance of the slide. Board members suggested future agreements require groups retain a reserve or contingency fund for maintenance expenses. Director Cosby answered questions about the agreement and noted that Staff would retain the right to remove the slide. She confirmed that Staff supported the agreement. City Council will consider the agreement at their meeting on June 5th. 
The Parks Board voted unanimously to recommend that City Council adopt the agreement with Friends of McClure Park for the installation and maintenance of a bank slide, and future agreements between community groups and the Parks Department require a reserve fund for maintenance expenses.
C. Director Cosby provided an update on the tree inventory. A presentation on the completed inventory would be given at the next Parks Board meeting.
D. Director Cosby updated the Board on efforts to have Recology provide garbage service at parks. City Council will consider park garbage service and recycling at their next meeting. This will allow parks maintenance staff to spend 600 hours per year on other tasks. Astoria’s Recology customers will pay for the new services with a small increase to their garbage bills. 
E. Director Cosby gave an update on the budget and possible implementation of additional revenue sources, which City Council was still considering. She gave details about increasing transient room taxes and utility bills, and noted the City Attorney was in the process of determining whether Promote Astoria Funds could be used by Parks.
Staff Reports
The following reports were presented to the Board as part of the agenda packet:
A. Maintenance
B. Aquatic Center
C. Recreation
D. Lil Sprouts/Port of Play 
E. Upcoming Events
F. Future Meetings
· June 28, 2017 at 6:45 am in City Hall, Council Chambers
· July 26, 2017 at 6:45 am in City Hall, Council Chambers
Non-Agenda/Miscellaneous Business

1. Director Cosby answered questions about efforts to prevent and remove graffiti in parks.
Next meeting will be held Wednesday, June 28, 2017 at 6:45am at City Hall in City Council Chambers. 
